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2023 Board  
of Trustees
Officers
Jim Fitts - President
Rick Alpers - Vice President
Patrick Moriarty  - Treasurer
Susan Martore-Baker  - Secretary

Trustees
Sammy Baldini
Tom Berry
Lisa Bottomley
Jay Buckley 
Garvin Eastman
Audrey Hagerman
Mary Jane Keane
Roger LaFontaine 
Drew Landry
Rob Moore
Steven B. Rothenberg
Jim Schofield
Nick Silitch
Marty Sink 

Emeritus
Richard Beyer
Peter Cameron, Jr. 
Alan Cantor
Dick Cowern
Michael Kennedy
Robert Larsen

2023 Staff
Jim Nute – Executive Director
Jim Ball
Elizabeth Beeson
Marcus Blodgett
Keith Bousquet
Jennifer Crane
Trevor Gates
Lisa Hanscom
Michael Lui
Joseph E. Moulton
James O’Brien
Grayson Richey 
Sally Sheffield
Ben Sink
Edward Thompson
Tanner Thompson
Anatoly Vassiliev

2023 President’s Letter 

Dear Mayhew Community:

I am honored and humbled to write to you on behalf of 
Mayhew and its Trustees.  Last year was a momentous one 
for our community as we said, “See you later and THANK 
YOU” to our long-time Executive Director Jim Nute whose 
passion, drive, and unwavering commitment to Mayhew’s 
mission for the past 30 years helped create the strong, 

vibrant, and extraordinary organization we have today.  That’s why we did not say goodbye to 
Jim, but “See you later” - Jim is a member of the Mayhew community for life!  

So, you might be asking, “What’s the plan?” Moving forward, as we search for a new 
permanent Executive Director, we are blessed to have an outstanding leadership team 
in place, led by Interim Executive Director Ed Thompson. The staff has stepped up to fill 
the gap, and the Board has complete confidence in their ability to steer Mayhew forward 
during this transitional period. Our collective priority remains focused on upholding our 
mission to help at-risk New Hampshire boys to believe in themselves, work well with others, 
and find their best.

One of the most important functions of our job as Trustees is overseeing the process 
of selecting the next executive director to lead the program and manage its day-to-day 
operations. The Board is committed to a thorough and strategic approach to ensure 
Mayhew’s continued success by choosing the best possible candidate for the role. To that 
end, a dedicated search committee (comprised of trustees, members of the Mayhew 
community, and a professional consultant) has been working diligently on this process for the 
past several months. We eagerly anticipate sharing the outcome with all of you.

As we head further into 2024, I want to wish everyone in the Mayhew community the very 
best. Without you all we would not be able to deliver on our mission day in, day out. The 
boys and I are grateful for you all. I encourage you to visit the Island this summer, talk with 
the staff and the boys, and see the program in action.

Again, thank you for believing in Mayhew!

With deep appreciation,

Rick Alpers
Board President
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During the summer, Mayhew Links 
ventured to D Acres Farm (now known as 
the Hummingbird Center) in Dorchester 
for two days of volunteering. Trekking a 
mile into the property, they dedicated their 
efforts to building a new mountain biking 
trail over two days. Despite the challenging 
labor, one Link, Alex, found special 

fulfillment in the work. When given the 
choice of a less arduous task on day two 
he declined because he genuinely enjoyed 
the difficult labor of the trail work – it was a 
new experience for him! He even expressed 
interest in continuing to volunteer at the 
farm during the school year.

Community Partnerships:  
A Commitment to Service

The Links at D Acres Farm

In 2023, Mayhew collaborated with several organizations to not only support 
community initiatives, but to provide opportunities for the boys of Mayhew to 
practice community-building, volunteerism, service, and hard work on behalf of others 

Checking Newfound’s Water

Weed Watchers at Work!

Closer to home and in collaboration with the Newfound Lake Region Association, a 
large group of Mayhew boys and their outreach workers engaged in an environmental 
conservation project this fall to protect Newfound Lake by identifying invasive species and 
becoming ‘Weed Watchers’ for the NLRA. It was an excellent day for the boys to learn new 
skills and practice working together, all to benefit their lake community! 

Food Drive Crew! David, Christian,  
Colton, and Luke with Marcus

And as the holidays approached, Mayhew 
participants in the Monadnock region 
joined forces for the fifth consecutive year 
to support a Thanksgiving Day Food Drive 
at Fall Mountain Food Shelf in Walpole. 
Outreach Worker Marcus Blodgett and 
four young men from his caseload spent 
the day moving tables, organizing food, 
and hauling boxes of food in support of 
the community effort. First time volunteers 
David and Christian felt inspired by the 
work and plan to return to help next year!
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From Postcards to Power Tools: 
Mayhew’s Volunteer Community at Work
Mayhew’s mission – to challenge and help at-risk New Hampshire boys to believe in themselves, work well with others, and 
find their best – is a big job. But it’s a big job that’s achievable—thanks in no small part to an always-growing team of dedicated 
Mayhew volunteers. With each small act, volunteers support the efforts of the Mayhew staff, and together we build something 
much bigger: Community! Thank you to ALL our volunteers and partners who helped Mayhew thrive in 2023!

Peter Akerman
Rich Alpers
Lady Anika Andrews
Lisa Athanasia  
Miranda Augustine  
Mary Avrett
Taylor Avrett
Ed Bachelor
Sammy Baldini
M.A. Baldwin
Dylan Bell
Dave Bird
Brian Bisson
Brendan Blair
George Bolln
Pete Bourbeau
Bristol Fire Department
Bob Brooks

Elaine Brown
Sally Bussiere
Lisa Byars
Mary Calhoun
Morgan Callahan
Casey Campbell
Alan Cantor
Windy Carnes
Eric Carter
Renita Carter
Tim & Devon Cassidy
Stephanie Champagne
Laurel Ciechon
Linda Cirurso
Amy Clayman
Jacquelyn Cloutier
Joseph Collie
Michael Connelly

Catherine Cormier
Angela Correau
Dick Cowern
Marcus Croatti
Kim Crockett
Elise Cushing
Sara Custance
Kim Cutler
Deb Davis
Jeff Dearing
Paul DeBassio
Dinah Deshane
Janet DeVito
Sherri DiBernardo
Laurie DiClerico
Brenda Diederich
Peg Donaldson
Jennifer Dotson

Heidi & Will Duffel
Tim Eliassen
David Emerson
Eve Estirado Reilly
Barbara Faulkner
Carol Faust
Denise & Jim Feltz
James Fitts
Nicole Foti
Jennifer Fragose
Kate Franks
Damion Fraser
Wendy French
Kelsey Gagnon
Jodie Gedeon
Jodi George
Bill Gile
Kelly Goodrich

Steve & Nikki Goodwin
Sandra Grace
Kayla Grenier
Natalie Gutierrez
Audrey Hagerman
Mallorie Hall
Marlene Hammond
Erin Hanscom
Andrew Harmon
Matt Hart
Michael Hart
Heather Hayes
Lindsay Hickman
Julie Higgins
Taylor Hoffman
Andrea Howard
Peter Imhoff
Kate & Bob Schneider

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!

Kate and Bob Schneider 
Kate volunteers on opening day as a nurse 
to ensure all the boys are healthy and ready 
for camp activities. In addition, Kate and 
Bob help prepare the Island for the boys 
with clean-up and maintenance projects.
Kate: “I volunteer to pay it forward. I see 
these boys in difficult situations, needing 
to learn life skills. I had people that helped 
me out during difficult times in my life, so 
I want to pay it forward. My nursing skills 

really allow me to do that. My first summer 
volunteering I came back to the Island several 
times and I was able to see the change in the 
boys during their session. Hearing about the 
impact the program had on boys, especially 
those that became counselors, made me 
want to continue volunteering.”

Bob: “When I was 
active with Boy Scouts 
there was a particular 
instance when a parent 
complained about a boy 
in the troop that was 
having trouble. I remember 
thinking, ‘We need to be here for this boy 
especially and help him build life skills.’ 
When Kate introduced me to Mayhew, 
I knew I wanted to be involved, and I 
hoped to offer my electrical, carpentry, and 
outdoor skills. Spring 2023 was my first 
time helping at Mayhew, and I ended up 
coming out to the Island 3 times over the 
summer!”

Pat Tucker
Pat has volunteered as a Postcard Pal since 
2016, writing postcards to boys on the 
Island each summer.

“I learned about Postcard Pals 
when I was a CASA volunteer 
and took a tour of the Island. 
I am of the era where mail 
was very important, so I love 
sending the boys postcards. 
Wherever I go now I pick 
up postcards I think the 

boys may like. Last summer I visited 
the Island and actually got to have lunch 
with one of the boys that I write to! As a 
counselor I know how important it is to give 
these boys a better advantage when they 
are younger, so they can feel good about 
themselves and hopefully avoid problems 
when they get older. If we all do something 
to help, even something little, it adds up to 
something big to help these kids. I believe 
doing a little something can help.”

In 2023 M
ayhew 

volunteers
 donated 

 

almost 500 
hours of 

service to
 the prog

ram!
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Tim Eliassen
Tim has been volunteering his time repairing 
Mayhew bicycles and more since 2016.

“I feel my contribution is relatively small 
compared to others, especially as I learned 
about Mayhew from former Trustees 
Joe DiClerico and Graham McSwiney, 
who were superheroes in terms of time 
volunteered. As judges, both Joe and 
Graham had seen repeat offenders come 
to court and felt Mayhew was the answer 
with its early intervention. Once you are 
part of Mayhew you remain a part of 
Mayhew, and Mayhew will do its absolute 
best to see each boy on through high 
school and into the rest of his life. So, as I 
was phasing out of full-time work and had 
some time on my hands, I realized this was 
a place where I wanted to devote some 
time, but I wasn’t sure what I could do to 
help. This was at a time when Link Up was 
really starting and there had been some 

bike trips where bikes had been well used. 
It clicked; as a reasonable bike mechanic I 
thought, ‘This is something I could do.’ So, 
I went through the bikes and put them all 
back into tip top condition and got the big 
trailer rigged up to carry the bikes correctly, 
which would keep the bikes from being 
damaged. That was the start, now I come 
back every spring to tune up bikes, which 
I look forward to doing. And I enjoy all the 
staff that I see when I arrive; everyone who 
works in and around Mayhew is terrific 
and is happy to be around. It’s because of 
what Mayhew does and all the people that 
are part of the program, that makes me 
want to be part of it.”

Kirk Phelps & Family
The Phelps Family has been generously 
donating maple syrup and apple cider 
to the program for the boys to enjoy for 
almost 10 years.

“We know the benefits a positive summer 

camp experience can provide for a child, 
and we feel strongly about making this 
opportunity possible for others.  Our family 
has been blessed in so many ways (apples, 
maple syrup, etc.), and we love being able 
to share these blessings with others. We 
support the mission of Mayhew to serve 
New Hampshire boys, and so when sharing 
our blessings, we enjoy encouraging others 
to share with Mayhew as well.”

Rich Alpers
Rich volunteers his time to help with 
projects around the Base House and on  
the Island, from helping open camp for  
the summer to unloading composting 
toilet parts in the winter and everything  
in between.

“My time on Mayhew Island is the best 
thing I’ve ever done, whether it’s helping 
the program work for the kids by mowing 
the ball field, refinishing the floors, or 
whatever is asked of me. I feel really good 
every time I leave the Island. Thanks for 
letting me be a part of it.”

Sarah John
Tina Johndrow
Thomas &  
   Mary Jane Keane
Jolene Knight-Ballou
Taylor Kuroski
Roberta LaCascia
Roger & Carol LaFontaine
Suzanne Lee
Jennifer Lermer
Bryan L’Heureux
Dominic Locke
Anjali Longan
Evan Lowry
Marcus Luongo-Clay
Christopher Martino
Nancy Mather
Cathy Mattice

Mike McGrath
Rex McKeon
Alexia McPherson
Amanda Micco
Patty Micheli
Shan Miller
Jenna Mohr
Bob Moore
John Moore
Michael Moore
Rob Moore 
Beth Morrill
Samantha Mullen
Shaun Neslon
New Hampton School
Melissa Newton
Jim, Kim & Emily Nute 
Thomas Obrey

Sarah O’Malley
Tabbitha Orlando
Irene Ortega
Michelle Paradise
Jennifer Pare
Michelle Parent
Terry Parker
Sue Peffer
Matthew Peters
Mary Petz
Jackson Plizga
Larry Poliquin
Melissa Prescott
Ryann Proulx
Jim Rascoe
Tracey Rasmussen
Cathy Redman
Richard & Lauren Remes

Courtney Ridley
Lisa Roberto
Jae-ann Rock
Rebecca Rodgers
Kim Rooney
Steve Rothenberg
Thad Sargent
Mark Schiewetz
Paula Schoonmaker
Josh Seamans &  
   Kayla Croteau
Julie Sedgwick
Sheree Sevigny
Maura Shamon
Sally Sheffield
Tamara Sizer
Celia Slason
Gretta Smith

Mark M. Smith
Marilyn Soper
Tracy St. Cyr
Mary Jo Stephens
Aubrianna Stuart
Tracy Stuer
Keith Styles
Kyle Talcott
Patricia Tucker
Stacy Van Etten
Regina Welch
Sue & Ed Wilk
Justin Winschel
Linda Woodward
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The Mayhew Journey: Strengthening 
Community through Mentorship
When a boy commits to eight years with Mayhew, he experiences the program’s unique blend of outdoor adventure, 
mentorship, and community engagement, all with the purpose to empower him to discover his potential, cultivate 
meaningful relationships, and navigate life’s challenges with confidence. As boys move through the phases of the program, 
we get to glimpse how the Mayhew experience impacts their lives, propels them toward their goals, and enriches the 
communities they call home.

Zach Danielson – Link, Year 6
Zach has been an active participant since he joined the program 
in 2018, eagerly seizing every opportunity to engage in visits 
with Mayhew. Zach finds great solace and motivation from his 
outreach worker who not only encourages him to set ambitious 
goals and embrace new 
experiences but also offers 
unwavering support and 
a listening ear during 

challenging times. Despite 
his busy schedule balancing 
responsibilities at the local Market Basket and his academic 
pursuits, Zach remains steadfast in his determination to achieve 
his goals. This year, he has set his sights on completing Drivers Ed 
and obtaining his license. He recognizes that a driver’s license will 
allow him more independence and expanded opportunities for 
personal growth and connection within his community. 

The boys who come out to the Island, who eventually become links, 
then extenders, and one day move beyond the program as alumni, 
are shaped by many individuals over their lives.  And at Mayhew 
we often focus on the impact of their outreach workers, their 
counselors, and their cabinmates. It’s clear, however, that family is 
the largest influence on the men these boys become.   

Is it possible to paint a picture of a typical Mayhew family? While our 
families are as varied and unique as the boys themselves, many share 
similar hurdles. For instance, 3 out of 5 families have a household 
income less than 150% of the federal poverty level, with the rest 

not exceeding 250% of the poverty level. As a result of this, many 
Mayhew families share the same daily struggle to meet basic needs.

Housing insecurity is another challenge many families face. 
During a pick-up for an outreach visit in November, one mother 
disclosed to a staff member that she had received an eviction 
notice less than 24 hours earlier, and that she was desperately 
searching for housing options. While staff can point families 
toward community and state resources, frequent moving is a 
common experience for many Mayhew boys. 

Behind the Scenes: The Resilience 
of the Mayhew Family Community

Liam Zobel – Year 2
With two summers at Mayhew under his belt, Liam is finding 
success within the program and his life beyond. In summer 2023 
Liam worked hard at camp to model Mayhew’s four cornerstones of 
respect, responsibility, community, and challenge, earning the honor 
of both the Outer Circle and 
Inner Circle bandanas. He has 
taken this dedication off the 
Island as well. Having enjoyed 

playing sports all summer, 
Liam set a goal for the year ahead – to improve his basketball skills 
with the aim of making a team. He spent the fall practicing on his 
own and shooting hoops with his outreach worker during Mayhew 
visits, and his perseverance paid off when he successfully earned 
a spot on the Lebanon Middle School basketball team! When 
congratulated for accomplishing his goal, Liam remarked, “Making 
the team was pretty cool, but the goal was to get better. And if I am 
going to find my best, I know this is still just the beginning!”

Liam with his Inner and  
Outer Circle Bandanas, 2023

Zach (left) at Cantor Yards, 2019

Zach
Danielson
Link
Year 6

Liam
Zobel
Year 2
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Jacob Dudley – Extender, year 8
Since beginning his journey with Mayhew 
as a member of ‘Tidal Wave’ and the ‘2x7’ 
cabin groups in 2016 and 2017, Jacob has 
demonstrated tremendous determination 
to strive for personal excellence and engage 
with his community. Despite a busy schedule 
that includes assisting his grandparents 
with house renovations, committing to a 
rugby team that practices twice weekly, 
and maintaining a part-time job, Jacob 
consistently prioritizes his goals. Setting his 
sights on a career in the automotive industry, 
Jacob ambitiously pursued admission to 
the College of Applied Technologies at 
the University of 
Northwestern Ohio, 
where he was 
recently accepted 

into their prestigious 
Automotive and 
High-Performance Motorsports program.

George Tarwo - Alumni
George spent his first two Mayhew summers as a member of ‘The Squires’ 
cabin group in 2009 and the ‘Moondogs’ in 2010. In looking back at his 
time on the Island he shared recently, “My first time there, I hated it. I’d get 
in trouble. But, after seeing it…[I learned that] you were rewarded in certain 
ways. Being a role model, a team player, you’d get noticed for that...not 
every [consequence] in this world is a negative. That’s what I tried to apply 
in my second year. I tried to get the most of it. I thought about fixing my life 
and ways I could fix myself.” 

And by all accounts, George had a great second summer and beyond at 
Mayhew, and he also forged a wonderful path away from the program too. 
He excelled in wrestling and after graduating high school, pursued college 
and then the military. He now works in law enforcement in his hometown 
of Concord. In reflecting on his decision to become a police officer he said, 
“I’m from Concord. I grew up 
here, so everyone knows me. The 
community, they took care of me, 
so I wanted to return the favor.  

That’s the reason why I did law 
enforcement.” 

George currently lives in the Concord area with his lovely wife and 
young daughter.

Yet amidst these shared struggles, Mayhew families are bound by 
their dedication to their children. At summer camp drop 
off, a tearful hug and a wish for good 
luck speaks volumes to the support a 
boy receives daily when he is at home. 
Similarly, the frequent phone calls to 
camp yearning for updates, or the 
regular ‘likes’ on the summer Facebook 
posts, emphasize to our staff how much 
trust the Mayhew families place in us to 
care for their children. 

From the Mayhew staff to those who are 
reading about Mayhew families, to the 
families who are reading about themselves, 
know that we strive to be the role models 
your children need, today and in the future.  

Jacob (right) with his rugby mates

George
Tarwo
Alumni

Jacob
Dudley
Extender
Year 8

George in uniform, 2023
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Thanks to all our contributors and 
supporters, Mayhew finished 2023 in  
a solid financial position.

On the operational side of things, expenses 
totaled $1.75M in 2023, higher than 
anticipated. Although planned expenses 
tracked well with our original forecast, 
we weathered several unplanned major 
events. For instance, we incurred incredible 
unexpected costs from a summer flood in 
the Mayhew parking lot that saw the loss 
of multiple program and staff vehicles, 
and we also conducted a full program 
evaluation (a critical part of Mayhew’s 
strategic plan) that was not originally 
budgeted for 2023.  

In the end, with total revenues of 
$1.65M, Mayhew finished the year with a 
deficit. Most notably we fell short of our 
fundraising goal for contributions from 
individual donors, but we’re hopeful that 
with your continued (or even increased!) 

support we will reach our goal in 2024. 
There’s also optimism for increased  
funding from capital project grants 
and special events in 2024 as we saw 
better-than-forecast support from those 
categories in 2023.

Investment and Capital Activity
Our investment portfolio gained $1.1M 
in returns in 2023, and through individual 
contributions and bequests we added 
another $155,000 to our Endowment. 
Mayhew’s overall Endowment finished 
2023 strong at $6.88M. And as expected 
we received a tax credit for employee 
retention under the Cares Act that we 
used to help cover the flood damage, 
support general operations, and to pay off 
our mortgage on the Shorefront Cottage 
(making Mayhew debt free).

Financial Activity
Our balance sheet ended the year in good 
condition with cash on hand over $1M. 

When we look at our fixed assets plus 
investments, Mayhew has a total of $10M. 

Our budget for 2024 reflects the need 
for a large staff to support the growing 
number of boys in the program and 
the need to counter general inflation. 
Costs for 2024 are expected to grow by 
at least 10%. To that end, we have set 
an ambitious goal to increase individual 
contributions—our largest revenue 
source—to support our program needs. 

We have lots of work to do and children that 
need the support Mayhew provides. Your 
partnership remains as important as ever.

Respectfully submitted,

Patrick Moriarty

Board Treasurer

2023 Treasurer’s Report

Note: This report presents Mayhew’s financials as prepared by our professional bookkeeping and accounting service as of December 31, 2023. 
Mayhew’s 2023 audit is not yet complete. Audited financials will be available in April.

The Robert C. Rier Athletic 
Fund was established in 
honor of the late trustee 
emeritus Bob Rier to provide 
financial support to boys in 
their pursuit of athletic-related 
interests and activities outside 
of Mayhew. In 2023 six boys 
were awarded grants to help 
cover fees for football camp, 
fees to join sports teams, and 
expenses related to necessary 
equipment. Two unique 
requests this year were boxing 
shoes for Tavian and karate 
lessons for Tyson!

Fund Highlight: 
Robert C. Rier 
Athletic Fund

Tyson receiving his first and  
second stripe on his white belt.Tavian with his new boxing shoes!
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How does Mayhew spend money?

Program	 $	 1,331,284.68
Fundraising	 $	 280,270.46
Management & General	 $	 140,135.23

Total Expense	 $	1,751,690.37

2023 Operating Expense2023 Operating Income
Contributions
Individuals	 $	 656,499.01
Business	 $	 38,395.13
Service Clubs	 $	 38,107.52
Foundation/Grants	 $	 389,996.45
NHCF Contributions	 $	 57,892.53
Golf Tournaments/Special Events	 $	 116,773.64
United Ways	 $	 13,109.08
Government Grants	 $	 25,930.75

Miscellaneous Revenue & Fees	 $	 45,665.70

Endowment Distribution	 $	 272,811

Total Revenue	 $	1,655,180.81

*	Revenue outlines operating income only and excludes contributions restricted to the endowment

	 Endowment	 Distribution

FY23	 $6,886,901	 $272,811

FY22	 $6,349,886	 $255,780

FY21	 $7,049,581	 $229,599

FY20	 $6,166,326	 $209,415

FY19	 $5,768,456	 $183,091

Mayhew’s endowment is its financial 
foundation, ensuring sustainability for the 
program. It consists of both restricted and 
unrestricted funds, strategically invested 
to generate reliable income for daily 
operations and activities. Managed by the 
Investment Committee of Mayhew’s Board 
of Trustees, 4.5% of the endowment’s 
average value is allocated annually to 
support Mayhew’s operating budget.

Endowment: Strengthening Mayhew for the Boys

	 FY13	 FY14	 FY15	 FY16	 FY17	 FY18	 FY19	 FY20	 FY21	 FY23	 FY23

FISCAL YEARS
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*Excludes funds under the control of the NH Charitable Foundation (NHCF).
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We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the generous 
contributors who dedicated their time, talent, and 
resources to ensuring a robust and thriving Mayhew 
experience for the boys in 2023.

	 Indicates 5+ consecutive years of giving.
Bold	 Indicates a boy, alum or family of Mayhew or the 

Groton School Camp.

2023 Contributors

	 A&M Donuts - Dunkin Donuts
	A. Miles & 
  Geraldine C. Nogelo Fund

	 Aaron’s Inc.
	Abraham Burtman 
  Charitable Trust
	Fletcher Adams
	Gertrude Alfredson

	 Marlene & James Allen
	 Scott & Lindsey Allenby
	 Steve & Nancy Allenby

	Allison Family Fund
	Richard & Cheryl Alpers
	Rick & Krystal Alpers
	Richard & Linda Amato

	 Ann de Nicola Trust	
	 Ann Theodore Foundation
	 Anonymous (36)

	Hugh Antrim
	 Phillippe & Linda Arel

	Steven & Kimberly Arndt
	Peter Chels & Judith Fassett 
  Aydelott Charitable Fund

	 DeShaun Bailey
	Jeffrey & Jacqueline Bailey

	 Vicki Litchfield Bailey
	 Sally Baker

	Jim & Sammy Baldini
	 Steve & Jane Baldini
	 Bank of New Hampshire
	 Tricia Bannan
	 Barbara Barbuto	
	 David L. Barker	

	Barnard Survey Associates, Inc.
	 Roger & Julie Baron

	Tony & Linda Baroni
	 Barrett Family Foundation
	 Bill & Jan Barrett
	 Michael Barry

	Thomas R. & 
  Patricia C. Barstow Fund

	 Michael Bartlett
	Cecily Bastedo

	 Dana & Lynne Bates
	Ed Van Dorn & Sally Batton

	 David Beach
	 Carrie Bean

	Bill & Jean Beebe
	Elizabeth Beeson & Barry Gaw

	 John & Kelly Belviso
	Karen & Paul Bemis

	 John & Catherine Bentwood
	 Gerard Benziger

	William Berger
	 Kathy Berman
	 David T. Berry
	 Hayden Berry
	 Jeff & Jennifer Berry

	Tom & Jennifer Berry
	 Bertolami Family

	Bethesda Lodge #30 
  I.O.O.F.
	Linda & Richard Beyer
	Erik & Myrta Billings
	Binder Family Fund
	Kenneth & 
  Patricia Bingham
	Dave Bird

	 Dr. Donald & Linda Birx
	 Bishop’s Charitable 

  Assistance Fund
	 Brian Bisson

	Blair Family Fund -  
  Tripp & Nancy Blair
	George & Marilyn Blaisdell

	 Tori Bliss
	 Mindy & Stan Bocko

	George & Nancy Bolln
	Jacques & Carole  
  Bonnet-Eymard

	 John & Nina Bottomley
	Lisa Bottomley

	 Robert C. Boulanger
	 David & Elaine Boule
	 Susan Bouma
	 Gerald & Eleanor Bowe
	 Michelle & Skip Bowie
	 Karen Boyd
	 Kathryn Bradley

	Alexandra T. Breed & 
  Douglas P. Hill

	 Bristol Fire Department
	David & Mavis Brittelli
	Robert & Teri Broadhurst
	Vincent Broderick

	 Barbara Brown
	 Barbara C. Brown
	 Bruce & Cynthia Brown
	 Meghann & Kevin Brown
	 Robert & Judith Bruguiere
	 Will & Teddy Brunkhorst
	 Jane Bruno

	 Tom Brutsaert
	Anne L. Bryan & 
  John M. Bryan Family Fund

	 Bob & Louisa Bryant
	 Scott & Brenda Buchanan

	Jay Buckley
	 Charles C. Buell
	 Julie Buker

	Robert Bulkeley
	 Kathy Burke

	Rain Baroni Burns
	 Mark Burzynski
	 Mark & Sally Bussiere
	 Chet & Mary Butcher
	 John & Maria Butler
	 Stephanie Butler
	 Jon C. Buxton
	 Porter & Susan Caesar
	 Ron & Morgan Callahan

	Camelot Acres 
  Residents Assoc.

	 David Cameron III
	Laurann & Rich Cameron
	Pete & Nancy Cameron

	 Camp Deerwood
	Camp Pasquaney
	Colin A. Canham, Jr.
	Reid & Madelyn Canniff

	 Cantlin Family Trust
	Alan & Pat Cantor
	Rebecca Cantor

	 Michael Caplan & 
  Joanne Burger

	 Gail & Robert Capriole
	 Susan Carbon
	 Colonel Peter N. Carey & 

  Ms. Mary-Jo Monusky
	 Patrick Carey
	 Roz & Dave Carlson

	The Estate of George Carr
	 Lisa & Richard Carrick
	 Joshua Carroll
	 Dorothy B. Carruth
	 Eric Carter
	 Stephen Carter
	 Dean & Crystal Cascadden
	 Janice & Kevin Cate
	 Julia & Tom Cates

	Penny & David Cattrell
	 Ashley Cervantes-Conley
	 Joan & Leon Chabot

	 Chalmers Insurance Company
	Thomas & 
  Patience Chamberlin

	 James & Lois Champy
	Charles Chapin III
	Charles Foundation, Inc.
	Edith L. Chase & Family
	George & Elibet Chase
	Sam Chauncey

	 Mark Chevalier
	Jonathan Choate & 
  Katharine Leggat
	Chocorua Chapel Association

	 Christine’s Crossing
	 Cigna Matching Gifts Fund
	 The Cirurso Family
	 Citizens Bank 

  Wealth  Management
	Lisa & Jeff Clark

	 Paul & Carol Clark
	 Ray & Christina Clark 

  Family Fund
	Karen Clement
	Paul & Patricia Clemente
	Rich & Janet Cocchiaro

	 Cognizant Technology 
  Solutions

	 Cogswell Benevolent Trust
	Coit House Fund of the NHCF

	 Joseph Collie
	John & Patricia Colony

	 Lawrence & Linda Connell
	 Kathleen & Paul Connor

	Woolsey & Bea Conover
	 Glenna Considine

	John & Maureen Convery
	Will & Beverly Conway
	Bradford & Kathleen Cook
	Warren & Brammie 
  Cook Fund of The Maine 
  Community Foundation
	Nathaniel & 
  Catherine Coolidge

	 David Cooper
	 Peter Christnacht
	 Rita Corey

	Lois & Linc Cornell
	 Adam Correau
	 Henry & Shelly Cote
	 John & Anita Cotton

	Couch Family Foundation
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	Dick Cowern
	Edward & Irene Cowern
	Paul & Martha Cox & Family
	Bud & Mary Crane

	 Jennifer Crane
	Cynthia & Harvey Creem
	Midge Cross

	 Paul & Eileen Cudmore
	 Martha Cunningham

	Tim Cunningham
	 Jared Curavoo
	 Victor (Skip) & Sheila Currier
	 Elise Cushing
	 Sara Custance
	 Ivar & Janice Dahl
	 Herb & Rosemary D’Arcy

	Jerry, Kathy & Jim Davis
	 Cyndy Davison

	Jeff Dearing
	 Judith DeCesare
	 Eileen Defilippo
	 Devin DeGreenia
	 Selma Deitch

	Annmarie Timmins &
	   Will Delker
	 Diane Demers & 

  David Ballantine
	 Laurence & Susan Demers
	 Matthew L. Denaro

	Rob & Cathy Denious
	 Patricia & Robert DeNoble
	 Libby & Leon Desfosses

	David & Sylvia Detscher - 
  Sylvia Detscher & the 
  Alumni Association

	 Beth Dever
	Janet & George DeVito
	Lynne & Richard DeVivo

	 Captain Douglas DiCenzo 
  Camp Fund
	Laurie DiClerico

	 Brenda Diederich
	Barbara Diehl
	Joseph & April Dieterle
	The Estate of David Dimmock

	John & Gina Dineen
	 Chris Dionne	

	Prisco & Phyllis DiPrizio, P. 
  DiPrizio Lumber LLC

	 Douglass Dixon
	The Donley Foundation
	Mary & George Donovan
	Bruce & Nancy Dorner
	Jennifer Dotson

	 Barry & Gretchen Draper
	 Linda Drew
	 John Driscoll III

	Scott Duhaime
	 Carol Dunn & Ken Chorney

	Dunn Family 
  Charitable Foundation
	Suzanne Durrell & 
  Ian McIsaac
	Douglas & Patricia Dyke
	Juliana Eades

	 East Congregational United 
  Women’s Fellowship
	Garvin & Melissa Eastman

	 Jon & Sharon Eaton
	 Ingeborg Eddy

	Thomas & Marion Eliassen
	 Ella Anderson Trust
	 Janet Ellis
	 Roger H. Emerson, Jr.
	 Susan Emerson
	 Jamie & Lisa Emery

	Stephen Ensign
	Jane Estes
	William & Linnea Everett
	The Everybody Wins 
  Foundation, Inc.
	Georgene Fabian

	 Tom & Devin Farrelly
	Denise & Jim Feltz

	 Richard & Janet Ficek
	 Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Field
	 Victor Field

	Matt & Torrey Fifield
	 Gary Filteau
	 Bob Finn & Donna Murray

	Rita Finn
	 Stephen & Lynne Finn
	 Cheryl Anne Finney
	 First Seacoast Bank
	 Robert McCabe & 

  Elizabeth Fisher
	 Neil & Kathleen Fisk

	James Fitts, CFP
	Tom Fitzgerald & 
  Frances Cantelli
	Ann & Tony Fitzherbert

	 Ann Fitzpatrick	
	Walter Flinn

	 Greg Fondran & Family
	George & Lisa Foote

	 Victoria Forner
	Charles & Carol Foss

	 Franklin Area Lions Club
	 Damion Fraser
	 Paul & Charlene Fraser

	Leslie Frazier
	 Jameson & Priscilla French

	Mary R. Fressola
	Gary Frost & Dotti Balon-Frost

	 The Fruscione Family
	 The Fulhan Family

	Fuller Foundation
	 Robert & Sarah Gabler
	 Adam Gagnon
	 Edward Gaiero Sr.

	Ralph & Jane Galante
	 Michael & Jesse Garcia

	Community Charity Fund 
  of Garnet Hill

	 John Garvey & 
  Cotton Cleveland

	 Gemini Valve
	John & Priscilla Gemmill 
  Fund of the NHCF

	 Michael Gens
	Jim Geraghty
	Jim & Pat Ghelli
	Bradford Gile & 
  Hume Taylor Gile

	 Gilford Community Church

	Joe & Beth Gilmore
	 Isobel & Jim Gioia

	Ned & Gayle Gordon
	Katherine Graff

	 John & Phee Grandbois
	 Bill Granderson

	Granite United Way - 
  Central Region

	 Granite United Way - 
  Merrimack County Region
	Granite United Way - 
  Upper Valley Region
	Granite United Way - 
  Southern Region
	Christopher & Martha Grant
	Greater Lakes Region 
  Charitable Fund for Children

	 William Greenwell
	 Louise & Mark Greenwood
	 Thomas L. Gregory
	 The Grey Rocks Foundation

	Parker Griffin & 
  Camille Bharucha

	 Alan Gross
	 Michael Grossman & 

  Abigail Fierman
	Dean & Janet Gulezian

	 Tom & Elaine Gumpp
	GZA Geoenvironmental, Inc.

	 Rick H.
	Thomas H. Haas

	 H. William Haase
	Audrey & George Hagerman
	Daniel P. Hagerman 
  Foundation

	 Lisa A. Hagerman
	 Lorraine Haibowicz

	Geoffrey & Linda Haley

2023 Contributors

Anonymous (2)
Sammy Baldini
Thomas H. & Jennifer Berry
Richard H. Beyer
Brian Bisson
George & Nancy Bolln
Michelle & Skip Bowie
Charles C. Buell
Stella Burrington

Alan M. Cantor
Lisa M. Clark
Barbara Diehl
Jon & Sharon Eaton
Audrey & George Hagerman
Bonnie H. Hunt
Wilfred R. Keyser, III
Roger & Carol LaFontaine
Robert & Sylvia Larsen

Betty Billipp Lathrop
Richard & Lorraine Lavalliere
David & Jean Lincoln
Starr M. Manus
John P. Merrill
Jim Nute
Mark Schiewetz & 

Judith Buckley
David H. Souter

Sandy & Carroll Stafford, Jr.
Andrew R. Supplee
Dorothy Zug
Monica Zulauf

In Memorium
George A. Carr
David K. Dimmock
Mary F. Flinn

Mayhew Legacy Society
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	 Doris & Mark Hampton
	 Hannaford - Bristol

	Hanover Lions Club
	Lisa & Alan Hanscom

	 Anne & David Hardy
	Andrew Harmon

	 Lori Harrington & 
  Pete Bourbeau

	 Clare Hart & Kabir Syed
	 Daniel & Ria Hart

	Joseph Hart
	Matt & Meghan Hart

	 Estate of Monica Hart
	Paul T. & Jane Hart

	 Anne Hartshorn
	 Phil Harvey
	 Maggie & Tom Hassan
	 Don & Mary Hayes
	 William & 

  Crescentia Anne Healy
	Dan & Betty Heaney

	 Trinity Episcopal Church - Heart 
& Hands Thrift Shop
	Hebron Area Women’s Group
	Viking A. & 
  Katie Wood Hedberg
	Edward & Erin Hennessey

	 Patrick & Meredith Henning
	 Steven & Kristine Hering
	 Deborah & Mike Herlihy
	 Eric & Rebecca Herr
	 Chuck Hewitt
	 Janice Hewitt
	 Patrick Hickey
	 Charlie Hicks
	 Julie Higgins
	 Eve & John Hilgenberg

	William Harrison Hill
	John & Cindy Hilson

	 Roy Hines
	 Matt & Jen Hogan
	 Winnie Hohlt
	 Stu Holcombe
	 Meg & Jerry Holt

	David & Paulette Holtgrieve
	Holy Trinity Parish Rectory

	 George & Janet Hooper	
	Susan & David Hopkins
	Jennifer Horgan

	 Horne Family Charitable 
  Foundation Inc.

	 Douglas Horrocks
	Chip, Liz, Will & 
  Ella Houghton

	 Matthew & Christine Howard
	Sharman Howe & 
  Eduardo Moura

	 William Clay Howe
	Gail Howell

	 John J. & Karen Hughes
	Lynn Hughes & Charles Wright

	 Matt & Melissa Hughes
	 William Hull

	Michael H. Humphreys
	Bonnie Hunt
	Ken Hutchinson
	David & Faith Hutton
	Hypertherm H.O.P.E. 
  Foundation Inc.
	Peter & Teresa Imhoff

	 Inter-Lakes Properties
	 Shirley Iselin & Ricardo V
	 Carl & Ruth Jacobs
	 Susan Spear Jancetic

	The Jantzen Family
	Mitchell B. Jean

	 David A. Jensen
	Bruce & Marsha Johnson 
  Charitable Fund

	 Chris Johnson & 
  Megan De Vorsey

	 Diane & Ron Johnson
	 Pam & Rob Johnson
	 Robert & Elsa Johnson

	Bruce Johnstone
	 Betty Mobbs & Tom Jones
	 Dian Jones

	Junior Service League 
  of Concord

	 Harvey Kail
	Michael & Glicka Kaplan
	Jonathan & Carol Karalekas

	 Thomas & Kate Keane
	Thomas & Mary Jane Keane

Keene Lions Club
Keene School District
John J. Kelleher, Jr.

	David & Miriam Kelley
Katharina & Frederick Kelsey

	Thomas & Elizabeth 
  Kelsey Fund

	 Connor Kenaston
	 Daniel & Virginia Kenney
	 Ellen Kenny
	 David Kent
	 Theodore & Bonnie Kenyon

	The Keough Fund
	Christopher Keppelman & 
  James Mulroy

	 Wilfred R. Keyser, III
	Thomas S. Kidde

	 Craig & Glory Kidger
	 Kimball Furniture Services
	 Jack & Mary King
	 R. B. King
	 Stefanie King

	Ines Kingsley
	Louise & Michael Kingston

	Kingswood Camp
	 Tom Kinney
	 Corinne & Mark Kinnicutt
	 Kiwanis Club of Concord
	 Kiwanis Club of Laconia

	Kiwanis Club of Manchester
	 James W. Klimas
	 Ellen Ackerman Klimm
	 Doug & Kellie Klock
	 Connor & Taylor 

  Grant-Knight
	Deborah Knight

	 Jolene Knight-Ballou
	Jim & Kitty Koch

	 Mike Kowal
	 P.J. & Gail LaBarge
	 Robert & Cynthia LaBarge
	 Laconia Middle School
	 Mark, Lisa & Sidney LaFontaine
	 Matthew LaFontaine
	 Paul LaFontaine & 

  Sarah Holton
	Roger & Carol LaFontaine
	Joseph Lajewski

	 Ann C. Lammers
	 Martha & Henry Lamontagne
	 Mr. & Mrs. William W. Landis III
	 Col. Robert Landry, USA (RET)

	Drew & Carol Landry
	 Denis Larochelle & 

  Eunice Kwak	
	Roger & Jennifer Larochelle
	Robert & Sylvia Larsen

	 Derek Larson
	 John LaStella
	 Gerald J. Lauther & 

  Ileana N. Saros
	 Chris Laux & Tracy Tilson
	 Rob & Karen Lavallee

	Richard Lavalliere Trust
	Sam & Barb Laverack
	Kevin Leavitt

	 Suzanne & Terry Lee
	 John & Christine Leimert
	 Jacob Leiper
	 Josh Lemieux
	 Laurel Lent
	 Jennifer Lermer
	 Lori & Jim Lerner
	 Liberty Mutual 

  Matching Gift Fund
	David & Jean Lincoln
	The Linden Foundation
	Dr. Deirdre Ling & 
  Mr. Edward Russell

	 Helen Litchfield
	Littleton Lions Club

	 Littleton Rotary Club
	Dr. Richard A. Lobban, Jr.

	 Dominic Locke
	 Carl Lovejoy

	Lovett-Woodsum 
  Foundation, Inc.

	 Ray & Berny Lucas
	 Ryan Luczynski
	 Michael Lui
	 Dorothy P. Lull
	 Marcus Luongo-Clay

	Brian & Deanna Lurvey
	 Bill & Christine Lussier
	 Mary Anne Lutz
	 George & Linda Lynch

	John Lynch & Erin Stoub
	Marilyn & Dave Lynch

	 Patricia J. Lynch
	 Amy & Jason Lyon
	 Dominque & 

  Tim MacDonald
	 Brian & Deb MacLean
	 Bill & Annie Macomber
	 Macomber Family Fund for 

  Betterment of Children, 
  Health & the Environment

	 The Madelaine G. 
  Von Weber Trust

	 Shirley Magaw
	Peter & Maryann Magoun
	Rick Mahoney

	 Francis & Karen Maineri
	Priscilla Gould & 
  Harry Malone
	Susan A. Manchester

	 Stephen & Kaye Mann
	 Peg & Steve Manney

	Martin J. & Tristin Mannion 
  Charitable Trust

	 Ann Marie & 
  Walter Manwaring

	 Marathon Sports
	 Margaret M. Hitchcock Fund
	 James Marshall	
	 Philip & Cynthia Marsland
	 Robert & Susan Martens
	 John Martin
	 Rhonda M. Martin
	 Christopher & 

  Michelle Martino	
	Susan Martore-Baker & 
  Steve Baker

	 Bruce Matthai
	 Kevin McCarthy
	 Dave & Steff McCusker
	 Mike McDonough
	 Pamela McDonough

	Sandy McGinnes
	 Timothy & Jan McHugh	
	 The McIninch Foundation
	 Wendell McIntire

2023 Contributors
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	 Charles McIntyre
	 Connor McKeon

	The McKeon Family
	 Susan & Patrick McKeown
	 Mike McKinley

	Andy & Linda McLane
	 McLane Middleton 

  Professional Association
	Alan McLean

	 Grace Freije & 
  Steve McMahon

	 John & Judi McMurray
	Jane Ann & 
  Graham McSwiney

	 Daniel Mendelsohn
	 Courtney Menswar

	Douglas & Mary Menzies
	 Meredith Rotary Club
	 Meredith Village Savings Bank
	 Meredith Village Savings 

  Bank Fund
	 John P. Merrill

	Mesics Family Fund
	 Kimberly Meyer & Forrest Bell
	 Patty & Bob Micheli
	 Mid-State Health Center
	 Cami Miller

	Ken & Linda Miller
	 Shannon & Josh Miller
	 Richard Minard

	Roger & Sandy Minnick
	 Gregory & Joan Mirabelli
	 Joseph Misiewicz
	 Dawn Monahan

	Keith Moon & 
  Bridget Dixon Moon

	 Abbie & Curtis Mooney
	Ken & Rebecca Moore
	Rob & Laura Moore 
  Family Fund

	 Thomas Holmes Moore, Jr.
	Chip & Lynne Morgan

	 Jeff & Alison Morgan
	Patrick Moriarty

	 J.P. Morrison Construction
	 Jill Morrison

	Sarah Morrison
	William B. & 
  Nancy A. Morrison

	 Jim & Linda Morse
	 Moultonborough Lions Club

	John Mudge
	Robert & Alice Muh
	The Mullins Family

	 Joe & Sue Murphy
	Robert Murphy & 
  Jean Potter-Murphy

	 Russ Nagle
	Richard Nagy

	Roger & Ellen Nash
	 Christopher Navin
	 John Navin
	 Scott Navin
	 NBT Bank

	Liza & Billy Near
	Giancarlo Negroni Fortis
	New Hampshire Marathon

	 New Hampshire Masonic 
  Charitable Foundation

	 New London Rotary Club
	 Nancy Nickerson

	David Nickless & 
  Deborah Phillips
	Patricia D. Niswander
	Connie & Bill Nobles

	 Forrest Noe & Family
	Mr & Mrs Miles Nogelo

	 Fred & DeeDee Nold
	Peter & Kathy Noordsij
	Norcross Fund

	 Carl & Melissa Nordstrom
	 Christina Nordstrom
	 Northeast Credit Union
	 Noyes Insurance Agency

	Anne Nute
	Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

	 Dylan Obrey
	 Thomas Obrey & 

  Shannon White
	James & Bridget O’Brien

	 James & Elizabeth O’Grady
	 Old Mill Properties
	 Michael & Cindy O’Leary
	 Ann O’Reilly

	Seton O’Reilly
	Anne Page

	 Page Hill Fund of the NHCF
	 Tony Palladino
	 Steve & Katie Palmer
	 Jan Panagoulis
	 Tom & Bette Panagoulis
	 Wendy Papagolos
	 Katie Parent
	 Chris Parker
	 Partners Bank

	Patriot Hydro LLC
	 Don Paula

	Frank & Nancy Pelczarski
	 Steven Pellegrino
	 Daniel & Shelly Perry
	 Rachel Perry

	Guy & Sandra Petell
	 Ann Petersen
	 Jeanne Peterson
	 Mary Petz

	Kirk & Sharon Phelps
	 The Piedrasanta Family
	 Helene Pierce

	 Brandon Pierre
	 Christopher & Jennifer Pingree
	 Tricia & Bo Pinkard

	Mary & Derek Piper
	 Penny Pitou & Milo Pike 

  Charitable Fund of the NHCF
	 Chuck Platt

	Mr. & Mrs. Charles Platt IV
	 Plymouth Furniture

	Jay & Maureen Polimeno
	William M. Polk
	Sally Scott & Jimmy Potash
	Rebecca Potter

	 Mike & MaryBeth Powden
	Thomas & Maureen Power
	Kathryn Powers

	 Thomas Powers
	Chuck & Betsy Dehls Price

	 Jacob Price
	 Prudential Financial Inc.

	Richard Putnam
	 Queen City Rotary Club
	 Ivan & Barbara Quinchia

	Joseph & Cookie Ragen
	Gene & Margaret Rainville

	 Peter & Ellen Rawlings
	 Michael & Michaela Reardon

	Dave & Cathy Redman
	 The Redwoods Group

	David & Enid Reed
	 Gretchen A. Reilly

	Amy Reiter
	Richard & Lauren Remes

	 Steve & Kit Reno
	 Carolyn Reynolds

	Sandra & Seth Reynolds
	Don & Sherry Rice
	John & Joan Rice
	Chris Richards
	Joanne & Hamilton 
  Richards Fund

	 Max & Diana Richards
	Tim & Anne Richards
	Grayson Richey & Carrie Cree
	Ari Richter
	Christina Rier
	David C. Rier

	 Eric & Amanda Rier
	 Richard & Janet Rier
	 Stacey Rier

	Michael & Martha Riess
	The Robin Colson 
  Memorial Foundation

	 Rochester Rotary Charities
	Roedel Family Charitable 
  Fund of the NHCF
	Rogers Family Trust Fund 
  of the NHCF

	 Lauren Rohlfs
	 Sharon Rohlfs

2023 Contributors
2023 Fore the Boys 

Golf Tournament Sponsors

Andrews Construction Co., Inc.
Sammy Baldini
Beaver Meadow Golf Club
Canterbury Woods 

Country Club
Chalmers Insurance Group
Common Man/Alex Ray
Dead River Company
Deeridge Trust Services
Devine, Millimet & Branch
Eastman Golf Links
Eastman Technology  

Solutions
First Seacoast Bank
Jim Fitts
David Jensen
MJ & Tom Keane
Laconia Country Club
The LaFontaine Family

Lochmere Golf & Country Club
Megaprint, Inc.
Betty Mobbs & Tom Jones
Montcalm Golf Club
Robert & Alice Muh
New England Employee  

Benefits Company
Newport Golf Club
Nucar of Plymouth
Owl’s Nest - Vineyard
Pembroke Pines Country Club
Peter Paul Wines/ 

The Headlands Foundation
Piscataqua Landscaping & 

Tree Service
Piscataque Savings Bank
PlaneSense Inc
Shacketts Supermarket
UBS-The Berry Family
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	Rolfe & Rumford 
  Donor Advised Fund 
  of the NHCF

	 Beth Rom
	 Judy & David Rosenthal

	Billy & Molly Ross
	 Rotary Club of Bristol
	 Rotary Club of Manchester

	Mary & Joe Rotella
	Judy Rothenberg
	Steven Rothenberg & 
  Kimberly Hannon

	 Nancy & Alain Rousset
	 Kenneth Rueffert
	 Mike Ruff
	 Wayne Ruggles

	David Ryder
	Saab Family Foundation
	Magdy Salama

	 Salesforce
	 Jim & Jan Salvucci
	 Samuel P. Hunt Foundation
	 Emory W. Sanders 

  Giving Fund	
	Guido & Rebecca Sandulli

	 Kainan Sanville
	 Pablo Sasso
	 David Savastano
	 Sawhegenit Chapter No. 52

	Scammon Family Fund
	 John Scheinman

	Mark Schiewetz & 
  Judith Buckley
	Jill & John Schiffman

	 Erik Schmakel
	 Bob Schneide	

	James Schofield 
  & Lisa Abohatab

	 Phyllis & Danny Schofield
	 Terri Schoppmeyer
	 Bain Schroeder
	 Elizabeth Schroeder
	 Jean & Tim Schwab

	Barbara Scott
	 Peggy Scott & Cynthia Rogers
	 Josh Seamans	

	Richard & Penny Seavey
	 Fred & Donna Seigel

	Wayne & Paulette Semprini
	Shackett’s Landing Assoc.

	 Ken & Kathryn Shapiro
	 Carolyn Shaw
	 Jenny Sheehan

	Paul Sheff & 
  Jamyn Moore Sheff
	Sally Sheffield
	Ms. Elizabeth Sherrill

	 Col. Albert V. Short
	 Sara Shovlin	

	Stephen & Sandra Shusterman
	Silent “E” Fund
	Nicholas & Regina Silitch

	 Libby Simmons
	Marcia (Marty) Sink

	 Max Sink
	Eli & Ann Sinyak
	Celia & Lawrence Slason

	 Karl & Lesli Slivka
	 Roderic Small
	 Cathy & Dan Smith
	 Evan Smith
	 Fox & Bill Smith
	 Kim & Jeff Smith
	 Sharon Smith
	 Jeanne Dubino & 

  Andrew Smyth
	 Duane Snell

	Carol Snow-Asher
	 Kevin & Kristen Solis

	David Souter
	 Alexander Southall

	Caroline Southall
	 Susan Spaeth
	 Jane Sparks
	 Special Olympics of 

  New Hampshire
	 The Splain Family

	Spruce Woodlands 
  Association
	James St. Onge & 
  Janice Tardif St. Onge
	Sandy Stafford
	Stafford Oil Company, Inc.

	 Jonathan Stallsmith
	Helga & Max Stamp
	The Stannard & Dorothy 
  Dunn Charitable Trust
	Staritch Foundation, Inc.
	Frederick Stecker IV
	Scott & Mary Jo Stephens

	 Sterling Love Foundation
	 Jeff Stillson
	 The Stockbridge/Olson Family
	 Bill Stone

	R. Gregg Stone Fund
	 Scott Stratton

	Wally Strauch

	 Tracy Stuer
	 Heather & Brandon Stultz
	 Chris Sullivan
	 Mark Sullivan

	Barbara Sweet
	John & Monica Swenson
	Dan & Renee Sylvester

	 Ruth Tafel
	 Rita Tanen & Chuck Sanders

	James Tanner
	 Gene Tappen
	 Richard Tapply

	John R. Tardif
	 Bill Tarr
	 Tyler Tarun
	 Jeff & Amy Tecosky-Feldman
	 Bill & Stephanie Templeton
	 Suzanne Thomas
	 Daniel Thomas & 

  Karen K. Moran 
  Charitable Fund at NHCF
	Edward Thompson

	 Jane Anne Thompson
	 Paul & Kathleen Tiernan

	Michael Todaro
	 Dave Toebes
	 TOSA Foundation
	 Troy Boys Fund/Madison 

Community Foundation
	 Philip Trudeau

	Patricia Tucker
	 Bill & Janet Tumber
	 UBS Financial Services, Inc.
	 Doris K. Underwood
	 Union Masonic Lodge #79
	 Unitarian Universalist Church 

  of Concord
	 United Safety Services LLC
	 United Way of 

  Massachusetts Bay and 
  Merrimack Valley

	 Barbara Upton
	 David Usher
	 Naatalgaii & 

  Samantha Utter
	Vaccarello Family 
  Charitable Fund
	Thomas & Carol Van Loon

	 Matthew Vance
	Jim & Sally Vanicek
	Betty Veilleux
	Sandra Vermouth
	Michael Walder
	Jeffrey & Alexis Wallace

	Dianne Walsh-Green & 
  Arnie Green
	David B. Warlick

	 Paul Weathers
	 Marion & Ed Weber

	Ken Weidman
	William Weiler
	Audrey West & 
  David Shangraw

	 West Shore Marine LLC
	 Tammy Whalen
	 Stephanie & Sean Wheeler

	Jean White
	 Mark White
	 Robert & Elaine White
	 Whiting Family Fund
	 Paul Whitman

	John & Sheila Whittier
	 John Wile

	Sue & Ed Wilk
	 Carolyn Williams
	 Tristan Williams

	Ben Willwerth & Betsy Blume
	 Lisa & Phillip Wilson
	 Robert & Erica Wilson
	 Justin Winschel

	Edward Winstead & Margaret 
Carneal

	 Pete & Linda Wirth
	 Mark Woglom
	 Woodstock Inn 

  Station & Brewery
	 Maeghan Woodward & 

  Joe Genereux
	 Arthur & Sheri Woolverton
	 Timothy Wright
	 Wrobel Family
	 Frederick Yeaton
	 Timur Yildiz
	 Arthur & Denise Young
	 Dr. Oge Young
	 YWCA New Hampshire
	 Sylvia Thayer & Philip Zaeder
	 Julie & Matt Zahn

	Mark & Susan Zankel
	 Peggy & Lee Zeigler

	Steve & Beth Zimmer

2023 Contributors

We’re truly grateful for every contribution that supports Mayhew. Our team has taken great care to make sure this 
listing is accurate. However, if you happen to spot an error, please accept our apologies and let the office know at 
(603) 744-6131 or mayhew@mayhew.org. Your input means a lot to us, and we’re here to make things right.



WWW.MAYHEW.ORG   17

Gifts in Honor of
DeShaun Bailey
	 Barbara Brown

Michael Barry
	 Citizens Bank Wealth 

  Management

Thomas Berry
	 Jeff & Alison Morgan

David Bird
Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Brian Bisson
	 Cami Miller
	 Beth Rom

Michelle Bowie
	 Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Pete Cameron
	 Raymond & Heather Cameron

Alan Cantor
	 Michael Caplan & 

  Joanne Burger 
Deborah & Mike Herlihy 
R. B. King 
Jim, Kim & Emily Nute 
The Everybody Wins 
  Foundation, Inc. 
Thomas Obrey & 
  Shannon White 
Jill & John Schiffman 
Jeff & Amy Tecosky-Feldman

The Choate Families
	 Jonathan Choate & 

  Katharine Leggat

Richard Cowern
	 Janice Hewitt

Jared Curavoo
	 Gregory & Joan Mirabelli

Dr. Selma Deitch
	 Susan & Patrick McKeown

Garvin Eastman
	 Bill & Jan Barrett

Tim Eliassen
	 Rick Mahoney

George Hagerman
	 Audrey Hagerman

Dr. & Mrs. David Hopkins
	 Gretchen A. Reilly

Bonnie Hunt
	 Bradford Gile & 

  Hume Taylor Gile

Karen Jantzen
	 Anonymous

Michael Kimball
	 Anonymous

Carol & Roger LaFontaine
	 Mark, Lisa & 

  Sidney LaFontaine 
Matthew LaFontaine 
Paul LaFontaine & 
  Sarah Holton 
Rita Tanen & Chuck Sanders

David Lincoln
Victoria Forner

Shirly Magaw
Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

A New Mayhew Camper
	 Anonymous

Graham McSwiney
	 Rick Mahoney

Ty Peter Mountain
	 Peter & Judith Aydelott

Anne Nute
	 Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Jim Nute
	 Rick & Krystal Alpers 

Anonymous 
Jim & Sammy Baldini 
Elizabeth Beeson & 
  Barry Gaw 
Karen & Paul Bemis 
Kathy Berman 
Thomas & Jennifer Berry 
Michelle & Skip Bowie 
Jay Buckley 
Porter & Susan Caesar 
Reid & Madelyn Canniff 
Alan & Patricia Cantor 
Warren & Brammie Cook 
Les Dion 
Juliana Eades 
Garvin & Melissa Eastman 
Tim & Midge Eliassen 

Jim Fitts 
Jameson & Priscilla French 
The Fulhan Family 
Audrey & George Hagerman 
Don & Mary Hayes 
Michael & Glicka Kaplan 
MJ & Thomas Keane 
Roger & Carol LaFontaine 
Drew & Carol Landry 
David & Jean Lincoln 
Susan Martore-Baker & 
  Steve Baker 
David & Stephanie McCusker 
Rob & Laura Moore 
Patrick Moriarity 
Robert & Alice Muh 
Patricia D. Niswander 
James & Bridget O’Brien 
Brandon Pierre 
Chuck & Betsy (Dehls) Price 
Dave & Cathy Redman 
Chris  & Elisabeth Richards 
Max & Diana Richards 
Ari Richter 
Steve Rothenberg & 
  Kimberly Hannon 
Jim Schofield & Lisa Abohatab 
Barbara Scott 
Paul Sheff and 
  Jamyn Moore Sheff 
Sally Sheffield 
Nick & Regina Silitch 
Marty Sink 
Caroline Southall 
John & Sheila Whittier 
Edward Winstead & 
  Margaret Carneal

Thomas & Shannon Obrey’s 
Wedding
	 Meghann & Kevin Brown

Thomas Obrey
	 Dylan Obrey

The O’Reilly Family
	 Michael & Jesse Garcia

Anthony Palladino
	 David Savastano

Marilyn Passanisi
	 John & Eleanor Morrison

Phelps Family
	 Paris Fruscione 

Bruce Matthai

Betsey Dehls Price
	 Jacob Price 

Joseph & Cookie Ragen

Ivan & Barbara Quinchia
	 Roger & Carol LaFontaine 

Lori & Jim Lerner 
Kevin McCarthy

Ari Richter
	 Ann C. Lammers

Lauren Rohlfs
	 Sharon Rohlfs

Steve Rothenberg
	 Judy & David Rosenthal 

Judy Rothenberg

Erik Schmakel
	 Jonathan Stallsmith

James Schofield
	 Don & Mary Hayes

Nick & Regina Silitch
	 Rachel Perry

Wally Strauch
	 Frank & Kimberly Hyer

Suzanne Thomas
	 Joshua Carroll

Ed Thompson
	 Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Naatalgaii Utter
	 Connor Kenaston
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Paul Abry
	 Colin A. Canham, Jr. 

William M. & Luann Polk

Albert Baker
	 Susan Martore-Baker & 

  Steve Baker

Ellie Banks
	 Cathy & Dan Smith

Dave Barbuto
	 Dave & Marilyn Lynch

Sante & Una Baroni
	 Rain Baroni Burns 

Mary R. Fressola

Laurence & Suzanne Berry
	 David T. Berry

John 

& Mary Brown
	 Anonymous

Raymond Burton
	 Wayne & Paulette Semprini

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Cavanagh
Patty & Bob Micheli

Michael Paul Corey
	 Rita Corey

Joyce Cowern
	 Anonymous 

Jim & Sammy Baldini 
Tom & Jennifer Berry 
Edith L. Chase & Family 
Edward & Irene Cowern 
Richard  Cowern 
Jerry, Kathy & Jim Davis 
Lynne & Richard DeVivo 
Edward Gaiero Sr. 
Tom & Elaine Gumpp 
Steven & Kristine Hering 
Gail Howell 
Roger & Carol LaFontaine 
Wendell McIntire 
Jim, Kim & Emily Nute 
David Usher 
Ken Weidman

Richard Cunningham
	 Robert & Elsa Johnson

Barbara & William DeMers
	 Diane Demers & 

  David Ballantine

Honorable  
Joseph A. DiClerico, Jr.
	 Robert & Judith Bruguiere 

Laurie DiClerico 
Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Jonathan Drake
	 Stefanie King

Bob Dunn
	 Carol Dunn & Ken Chorney

Roger & Elizabeth Emerson
	 Susan Emerson

Alexandra Engler
	 Bradford Gile & 

  Hume Taylor Gile
	 Bonnie Hunt

Jim Fenmore
	 Anonymous

Richard A. Ford
	 Paul & Carol Clark

Jane Foster
	 Louise & Bob Bryant

Flora Fressola
	 Mary R. Fressola

Jerry Fressola
	 Mary R. Fressola

Josephine “Jo” Fulhan
	 Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Robert E. Gabler
	 Robert & Sarah Gabler

Susan Geraghty
	 Jim Geraghty

Daniel  P. Hagerman
	 Charles Foundation 

Audrey & George Hagerman 
Lisa Hagerman

Peter C. Hagerman
	 Audrey & George Hagerman 

Lisa Hagerman

Curtis W. Haley
	 Geoffrey & Linda Haley

Virginia Hantz
	 Robert McCabe & 

  Elizabeth Fisher

Richard & Monica Hart
	 Anonymous 

Daniel & Ria Hart

T.J.X. Hart
	 Clare Hart & Kabir Syed

Frank Holcome
	 Meg & Jerry Holt

David Howe
	 William & Meredith Landis 

Peter & Teresa Imhoff

Jonathan Howe
	 William Clay Howe

Richard Howell, Jr.
	 David Beach 

Joan & Leon Chabot 
Bud & Mary Crane 
Matt & Melissa Hughes 

Ann L. Hutchinson
	 Jennifer Lermer

Carl Jacobs Sr.
	 Carl & Ruth Jacobs

Bruce N. Johnstone
	 Bruce Johnstone
	
Paul Kaliton
	 Jim, Kim & Emily Nute

Rachel Kelley
	 David & Miriam Kelley

Patty Kershner
	 Alan Gross

David Knight
	 Deborah Knight 

Richard Knight & 
  Charlene Grant

Mark Knowles
	 H. William Haase

Gifts in Memory of
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Alban & Marie Landry
	 Ann Peterson

Nils H Jr. & 
Nils David Larson
	 Derek Larson

Nicholas Leiper
	 Jacob Leiper

Howard Lincoln
	 David & Jean Lincoln

Owen Lindsey
	 Charles C. Buell 

Sally Scott and Jimmy Potash

John K. Litchfield Sr
	 Gertrude Alfredson 

Vicki Litchfield Bailey 
Helen Litchfield

	
Robert C. Lull
	 Dorothy P. Lull

Brett Lund
	 Christopher & Jennifer Pingree

Bill, Evelyn, Jo, Maddie, Bill 
& Lill Lynch
	 Anonymous

Don Magaw
	 Jim, Kim & Emily Nute 

Shirley Magaw

Paul J. McGoldrick
	 Thomas Powers

Mack McNamara
	 Rick H.

Anne Milender
	 Kenneth & Melvin Milender

T. Holmes & Jinga Moore
	 Anonymous 
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THE MAYHEW PROGRAM
. . . a good start on the future
293 West Shore Rd • Bristol, NH  03222

2024
We have a new mailing address! 

Send all mail to Mayhew’s physical address at:  
293 West Shore Road in Bristol

Join us Summer 2024 for a  
Mayhew Program visit & Island tour!  
Learn more, view available dates, and register at 

www.mayhew.org/tours


